
Our Ref: LDW/FIH

4th January 2022

PARTIAL CLOSURE NOTICE

Dear Pupils, parents and carers

It is with regret that I write to inform you that we are experiencing difficulties with our gas
supply and some emergency repair work needs to be carried out. As a result, the school has
very limited access to catering and we are unable to provide enough lunch for all pupils.

Therefore, I have taken the very difficult decision to partially close our school to year 7, 8
and 9 on Wednesday 5th January. Pupils in year 7, 8 and 9 will be able to access online
learning from period 1 on Wednesday via Google Classroom.  However, if for whatever
reason your child is unable to learn at home and you can provide your child with a
packed lunch please send your child into school as normal Wednesday 5th January.
If your child is in year 7, 8 and 9 and is in receipt of free school meals we will have
packed lunches available.

Pupils in year 10, 11, 12 and 13 are able to and are expected to attend school as normal
on Wednesday 5th January. There will be a limited selection of food available but all pupils
will be able to receive their lunch in school unless you provide a packed lunch for your child.

We anticipate that the problem will be resolved by the end of the day on Wednesday and all
year groups will be able to return to school Thursday 6th January. However, we will
update you on our progress Wednesday 5th January.

Apologies in advance for any inconvenience caused, this was an unforeseen issue and we
are working hard to rectify the situation as quickly as possible.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Dwyer
Headteacher
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